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Local News... 

FEBRUARY 2023 WALK  

Other Walks 2023  

19th Mar Josephine & David Murgatroyd    

  01508 530453 

23rd Apr Sue and David Banham 01508 498223 

All welcome! 

Please contact the walk leader for more information. 

26th February 2023 

Meeting at St Margaret’s Church, Hempnall 

at 2:00pm for a 3-3.5 mile walk around 

Hempnall. Please call Shirley and Keith 

Mayer  01508 499465 for more details. 

Carol Singing Evening  

Do come along on Monday 19th December 2022 starting 

6pm at Topcroft Pavilion, and choose your favourite 

Carol. Mulled Wine and Mince Pies and the Bar will be open. 

Everyone will be most welcome. 

Topcroft Christmas Bingo  

Christmas Bingo 

at Topcroft Pavilion 

on Wednesday 14th December 2022 

at 7:30pm for an 8:00pm start 

 Great prizes, bar open, mince pies. 
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HEMPNALL WI. 

14 members plus two potential new members met at the Mill Centre on 2nd 

November. Six members sent their apologies. We had a very interesting talk 

from Georgette Vale about her collection of Nativity sets.  She had made a lot 

and been given some.  She explained how she made her sets and after the talk 

showed people how easy they were to make. Refreshments were served after. 

Pat Westley gave an excellent vote of thanks.  

Our next meeting is our Christmas meeting when we will meet at the Mill 

Centre for a fish and chip supper. 

Our January 2023 meeting will take place at Hempnall Mill on Wednesday 4th 

January 2023 at 7:30pm when we will be entertained by local entertainers 

Stuff and Folly. If you feel you would like to join our organisation please come 

and meet us. 

Any queries please contact Secretary Cindy Brookes 499358. 

Bedingham PCC would like to thank everyone who supported the Autumn 

Fayre last month. It was a lovely afternoon with many supporters of St Andrew’s 

who donated produce, helped on the day and to all who came and enjoyed the 

afternoon with tea and chat, just what we all needed in this present climate. 

The total raised was £370.00. Thank you one and all. ~ Jane Bond~ 

 

 

 

Everyone at Borderhoppa would like to wish all of our passengers and 

supporters a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

We have lots of great outings booked for 2023, pub lunches, trips to garden 

centres, the seaside and much more. Our 2023 outings leaflet will be available 

from early December.  

If you would like a copy, please contact us on 01379 854800 or email 

adminborderhoppa@btconnect.com. 

We look forward to seeing you in 2023! 
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All welcome for the Christmas Eve 

Family Celebration! 

There will be a Nativity Play from the 

children of Hempnall Group Primary 

Schools, Hempnall Community Choir, 

Christingles and 

Congregation Carol Singing. 

Christmas Eve just got cheerier! 

To join the Community Choir or the 

Children’s Nativity contact: 

Hannah Gray on 07801 355758 

or look them up on Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/

LifespringHempnall 

Christmas Carols  

and Songs Quiz  

1. Are we listening to the 

same thing? 

2. Do they pass the time by 

looking? 

3. Not quite a seasonal 

fortnight. 

4. Far from a Cradle. 

5. Was Sir Lancelot quiet? 

6. Alfred, Charles and 

George. 

7. Avon calling from the 

hilltop. 

8. Hallowed eventide. 

9. Could be a small Jenny. 

10. Put out the Welcome 

mat. 

(Answers in February 2023 Issue) 
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Special message From Brian & June Cutting  

June and I had planned to move some time ago and now we feel it is the right 

time. So, we are off to Hoveton near Wroxham, as June loves North Norfolk.  

It is with some regret I leave Fritton which has been my happy home for 47 

years. It is where Rosemary and I brought up our family and where we have 

shared good times with our many helpful friends and neighbours.  

I will always remember the times spent with the Hempnall Group, the many 

activities that were organised and the many memorable times, Group services 

and Christmas Carols by candle light in Fritton Church.  

One such time was helping Roy Ladbrook with the Youth Club in the old 

village hall with its splendid wall painting depicting characters of Hempnall. 

One character to remember was Vic Goddard who regularly drove his cows up 

along Fritton street towards the common. His cows were well trained, because 

if you happen to upset Vic, you would find a herd of cows on your front lawn. 

Another amusing time was in the little barber shop, where Bob Brighton 

offered Harry the mole catcher a free hair cut if he went to the doctors to get a 

prescription for a free hair cut. This Harry did. Harry also stopped his bike and 

shouted up at me whilst I was building the extension, saying “ I don’t know 

why you are doing that, there used to be 14 people living in that cottage.”  

Enough said: except for thanking everyone for your friendship and time we 

had together.  

God Bless, Brian & June  

Our new Address is: 10 Burnt Fen Way, Hoveton, Norfolk. NR12 8GJ 

Mb 07798786122 (June’s) 

Open house for coffee /tea for passers by. 

Hempnall Carol Singing  

Carol singing in Hempnall will take place on Monday 

12th December, meeting at the Village Hall at 6:30pm, 

warm refreshments will be served afterwards.  

All money raised will go to St Martin’s Housing Trust. 
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Saxlingham Players present ‘Wind in the 

Willows’ 

 

Thursday to Saturday 

1st, 2nd and 3rd December at 7:30pm 

and a matinee on Saturday at 2:00pm 

You are cordially invited to this fun filled 

production with a mixed age cast telling the 

adventures of Toad and the other ‘riverbank’ 

people. 

Book your seats with Vicky on 01508 499631 

between 9am and 9pm Tickets are £8 adult 
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Remembering your Faithful Friend this 

Christmas  

Christmas may be a time to remember family and 

friends - but Dogs Trust Snetterton is also asking local 

dog owners to remember their four-legged friends this 

festive time, with a Canine Care Card. 

The Canine Care Card is a free service, which helps to 

ensure your dog’s future, in the event of you either 

passing away, receiving a life-changing diagnosis or 

moving into a care home. This can often be a great 

concern to some people, who perhaps do not have a family member or friend in 

a position to look after their dog, should the worst happen. Therefore, by signing 

up to the service, Dogs Trust can offer peace of mind, reassuring you that your 

faithful friend will be well cared for by the charity. 

It is easy to sign up to the service, which simply asks for some information on 

your dog, including their likes and dislikes, as well as your dog’s medical history 

and your vet details. It also asks for you to confirm who you would like as your 

Dog Guardian. This should be someone you trust, like a friend, family member, 

solicitor, neighbour or vet, who can sign over ownership of your dog to Dogs 

Trust on your behalf, should you become seriously ill or pass away.  

You can register online by going to www.dogstrust.org.uk and searching for 

‘Canine Care Card’ - or if you do not have access to the internet, you can request 

a paper version of the application form. Once the form is submitted, Dogs Trust 

will then write to you, to confirm when your application has been processed. 

Once signed up, should your card ever need to be activated, Dogs Trust will then 

arrange with your Dog Guardian for your dog to come into the rehoming centre 

or into foster care. With a team of vets, trainers and behaviourists on hand if 

needed, your dog will then be welcomed, loved and well cared for by the charity, 

who will work tirelessly to find a loving new home for your much-loved canine 

companion. 

If you would like further information about the Canine Care Card, or to request a 

paper application form, please contact Dogs Trust Snetterton’s Supporter 

Relations Officer, Paige Pope, at paige.pope@dogstrust.org.uk or phone 01953 

497912. 

http://www.dogstrust.org.uk
mailto:paige.pope@dogstrust.org.uk
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HEMPNALL TRUST 

The Trustees would like to wish all the residents of Hempnall a Merry Christmas 

and a Happy & Healthy New Year for 2023 

HEMPNALL MILL AND BAR – LATEST NEWS 

The Mill Bar is open every Friday evening from 6pm and Bill’s regular Fish & 

Chip van is in the car park. 

Come along and enjoy a relaxing evening in our new comfortable surroundings. 

Special events are planned for the first Saturday of each month from 1pm, so 

please look out for updates here, posters and online. 

Current Events Planned: 

17th December Christmas Karaoke 7:00pm 

24th December Christmas Eve celebrations 5:00pm—9:00pm 

31st December New Year’s Eve party 8:00pm—1:00am 

   (Hollywood Themed) 

Latest updates https://www.facebook.com/themillbarhempnall 

MILL HALL 

The Hall has re-opened for Private Function hire, such as parties, conferences 

(capacity 60 people), childcare and yoga. To book please fill out the form on our 

website https://www.hempnallmill.co.uk or Tel: 07504 699534 / Email: 

hempnallmillcentre@gmail.com.   

The Mill Bar may be available on application. If you require catering please 

contact our chef, Simon Wilkin Tel: 01986 894560 / 07999 349715 

Volunteers are always needed to help run the MILL BAR (full training provided). 

Please contact Debbie Ashford Tel. 01508 498242 / Email: 

cds.debbie@gmail.com or Phil Bates Tel. 07957 803120 / Email: 

panda@batesfamily.co.uk 

LUNCH CLUB 

The Lunch Club provides Take Away lunches on Wednesdays and Thursdays 

delivered by volunteers and a Table service at The Mill on Thursdays. 

If you would like to receive meals, please apply to Margaret Sparham. 

Volunteers especially kitchen volunteers for Thursdays contact Margaret on  

Tel. 01508 499766 or 01508 499579 

file:///C:/Users/Office/Downloads/%20https:/www.facebook.com/themillbarhempnall
https://www.hempnallmill.co.uk/
mailto:hempnallmillcentre@gmail.com.
mailto:cds.debbie@gmail.com
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HEMPNALL TRUST GRANTS 

From time to time, we all need help be that because of ill health, disability, 

bereavement, relationship breakdown, lack of transport or telecommunications 

and most recently Covid with its effects on work, childcare and our ability to 

make ends meet. Residents of Hempnall, who are in need or suffering hardship, 

can apply to The Hempnall Trust for a Grant to assist them. 

 

All applications are dealt with in complete confidence.  

Applications can be made for oneself or on behalf of another, if you think a 

neighbour might be in difficulty, perhaps suggest they apply. 

Grant applications can be made throughout the year. 

Grant levels are reviewed annually by the board of Trustees against Trust 

Guidelines. 

 

To apply, please download, print and complete the application form from our 

website http://hempnalltrust.org.uk/grants/ or collect one from the Mill, 

School, Surgery, Rectory or the Village Hall and return to: 

Sarah Batchelor, Hempnall Trust Secretary, Hempnall Mill, Mill Road, Norwich 

NR15 2LP. 

If you need help to fill in the form, please Tel: 07765 030209 / 01508 499406 / 

Email hempnalltrust@gmail.com 

 

HEMPNALL TRUST ALLOTMENTS 

Contact: Ian Nelson BF FCA CT CLCA 

Secretary & Treasurer of The Church & Town Estates Property Charity 

Email:ctepropertycharity@gmail.com 

Tel: 07752 490884 

Correspondence: c/o Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, Norfolk, NR15 

2NG 

http://hempnalltrust.org.uk/grants/
mailto:ctepropertycharity@gmail.com
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FOOD BANK  

Items for our Food Bank are still needed; we are very grateful to all who 

continue to contribute during this difficult time.  

Our next collections will be on:  

Sunday 4th DECEMBER & Sunday 8th JANUARY 2023.  

Any items can be left at  

Hempnall Church Office Mon-Thu, 9am-12:30pm.  

Please phone before arrival – 498157 

Please note that the Group Office will be closed from 

Thursday 22nd December 2022 to Wednesday 4th January 2023. 

URGENTLY NEEDED FOOD ITEMS 

SUGAR, UHT FRUIT JUICE, INSTANT MASH  

NO PEANUT BUTTER PLEASE  

HYGIENE—MALE & FEMALE DEODORANT  

ANIMALS—DOG, RABBIT & GUINEA PIG FOOD (NOT CAT) 
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News from Woodton Primary School 

December 2022/January 2023 

Over the last few weeks, we have been 

extremely busy as always. A few weeks ago, the 

children had a Halloween drama afternoon. The 

children were invited to bring in a Halloween 

costume and they spent the afternoon with a 

local drama teacher who came in to do some 

activities with them all. 

On our sports side of 

things,   we participated in a girls’ football event, 

which took place in Norwich. Eight of our KS2 girls 

went, along with some girls from our federated 

school. They all did extremely well! 

This new term is 

jam packed with 

events and 

activities, as we run 

up to Christmas. The PTA is holding a 

Christmas Fayre to raise money for the 

schoolchildren at the beginning of December. 

We also have our Willows class performing a 

‘Nativity Hoedown’ this year and our amazing 

Christmas carol service will take place at Woodton church. We are also 

supporting a few charities this term, Children in Need, Christmas Jumper Day 

and the Samaritans Christmas Shoebox appeal. We have managed to contribute 

21 boxes this year. 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish all our surrounding 

communities a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from everyone at 

Woodton Primary school.  
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The BUILD Charity are looking for people 

to support our social events with a small 

group of adults with disabilities, with all 

expenses covered. If it is a relaxing 

weekend that you are after, this could be a 

Sunday Roast, a Sunday afternoon 

Walkabout, a Grow and Go gardening 

session or even a Sunday afternoon 

cinema trip. If you enjoy even more 

excitement, why not head into the city for 

our Ten Pin Tuesdays or even a Wednesday Club Social! 

Alternatively, if you have expertise in marketing, fundraising, event 

management or photography and are willing to share your skills with us, we 

would also love to hear from you! 

We believe that volunteers should get as much out of the BUILD Charity as they 

put in, so there are many benefits to these roles. As a BUILD Charity volunteer, 

you attend events whenever it suits your schedule, all volunteer expenses are 

covered by the charity and by becoming a BUILD volunteer, you receive your 

disability awareness training and safeguarding training. 

If any of these volunteering opportunities are of interest to you then either call 

the office on 01603 618029, email us at volunteer@buildcharity.co.uk 

One for the Diary  
Hempnall Football Club is holding a 

Christmas Bingo 

at Hempnall Village Hall 

on Saturday, December 3rd 2022  

Further details including prices available nearer the time,  

but please book  the date.  

We would very much appreciate your support.  

Licensed bar available, including a good quality cask ale.  

Contact Trevor at enquiries@hempnallfc.co.uk or on 07702-861905.  

mailto:volunteer@buildcharity.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@hempnallfc.co.uk
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DATE OF NEXT VISIT: 

Route No: CEN423   Calls on: Thursday   

Normally every: 28 days 

Please note this information is subject to 

change or amendment both on a 

permanent and temporary basis.  For all 

enquiries about this route please call 

01603 222303 

• 01 December 2022 

• 29 December 2022 

• 26 January 2023 

• 23 February 2023  

• 23 March 2023  

Christmas Words, Names and Villages Quiz  
Raising funds for  

St Margaret ’s Church, Hempnall  

Entrance fee £1— Prize £25  

Quiz sheets available from Hempnall Church, Hempnall Mill Centre, ‘Bowl 

Leaders’ (ex butchers), The Hempnall Group Office  

& 27 Roland Drive, Hempnall 

Please return quiz sheets by 8th January 2023 to: 

Mrs P S Westley, 27 Roland Drive, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2RB 

(if you would like a copy of the answers, please include a S.A.E) 
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LONG STRATTON MEDICAL PARTNERSHIP  

Swan Lane Surgery, Swan Lane, Tharston, Norwich, Norfolk, NR15 2UY Tel: 01508 530781 

As our thoughts turn to the festive period I thought it might be good to reflect on 2022 at LSMP. 

Firstly I would like to pay tribute to the whole team here at the Surgery.  

• Have we got everything right? – NO.  

• Have we been able to provide the service that we so desperately want to provide to you, 

our patients? – NO – not consistently, and not to the level we want. 

• Have there been mistakes made – YES – and from each one we have reflected and learnt 

from it, and tried very hard not to ever repeat it. 

• Have the team worked above and beyond, gone out of their way to do their absolute best, 

worked through isolations, sickness, serious personal difficulties with bereavements and 

family issues – YES 

I am proud of every single one of our team for keeping going when they could so easily have voted 

with their feet and left the NHS. Most importantly – we care – we care so much that when things 

do go wrong – or we read negative posts on social media when sat at home with our families – it 

hurts. We too are human beings. We too have issues with our morale. We too feel overwhelmed by 

the sheer volume of demand that is pouring down on us. We too go home in the evening and have 

sleepless nights thinking about that person who was upset, shouted at us, sometimes made us cry 

at work when our hands are tied by the system or the lack of appointments.  Do we want to ask “Is 

it an emergency for today?” – NO we don’t – but if there is no other way – what do we do? 

I have got to say that this year has been the toughest of my 5 years in post for many reasons, far 

harder than the two COVID years, because this year has been about trying to get back to some 

normality, while facing the highest levels of demand ever.  

I really don’t want to sound negative, because it is not, but I would just like to tap into some of that 

festive spirit out there to say – do you know what, there is a huge population out there who really 

do appreciate what we have done, and are trying to do. I would like to celebrate the fact that our 

overwhelming positive feedback on Friends & Family responses makes us feel valued by the 

majority. We have a real unity at LSMP that I have never seen or found in any other workplace. 

That unity is led by our GP Partners and it permeates throughout the whole team, and I, for one, 

am proud to say that LSMP does its level best to provide a Primary Care service to you, our 

patients. 

Looking forward into 2023 I am positive that our development plans giving 7 extra clinical rooms 

and car park extension etc. will start to alleviate some of our problems. It will be an exciting year 

and we will try to keep any disruption to a minimum. Please bear with us, we are building for the 

future. 

We would like to wish all our patients a Happy and Healthy Christmas & New Year! Please come 

down and join us on Wednesday 21st December from 2pm when we will have members of the 

Salvation Army with us again bringing some traditional festive cheer. 

~Keith Burnett Practice Manager~ 

Health News…. 
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Thoughts for December and January... 

In this edition, we’re actually covering two months – December and January.   And 

what a period of riches they include.  Rather than ‘words’, here are some ‘images’ 

to illustrate what lies ahead.  And overleaf we invite you to share some of these 

celebrations – or spend quiet time of your choosing – in our local churches. 

We begin December with Advent, the start of the 

Church’s year, when we look forward to and 

prepare for Christ’s coming. 

 

The Jesse Tree in the Lambeth Psalter, unknown 

English illustrator (1140s), showing ancestors and 

prophets of Jesus Christ.* 

Then we arrive at the great festival 

of Christmas, celebrating the start 

of Christ’s life on earth.  

 

Nativity by Giotto (1303-05) - 

Scrovegni (Arena) Chapel, Padua, 

Italy.* 

And onwards, in early January to 

Epiphany, marking the visit of the 

Magi (Wise Men) to the Christ child… 

 

The Three Magi, Byzantine mosaic  

(c.  565), Basilica of Sant'Apollinare 

Nuovo, Ravenna, Italy.* 
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Finally at the end of January we have 

Candlemas, commemorating the 

presentation of Jesus at the Temple. 

 

‘Presentation in the Temple’ by Duccio 

Di Buoninsegna 1308-11, part of his 

Maesta altarpiece made for Siena 

Cathedral, Italy.* 

Please do come along to one of the churches in the Hempnall Group if you’d 

like to join in any of the services we have coming up in this period (see pages 

18-21).   You are warmly invited.   

 

Or do visit our churches – which are always open – if you’d like just to sit 

quietly and find some stillness in the weeks ahead. 

Wherever we are, and however we spend the next couple of months, may we 

all experience God’s blessing and know his peace.  

 

With every good wish from everyone associated with the Hempnall Group of 

Parishes. 

 

~Compiled by Liam Pilgrim~ 

 

*All images in public domain on Wikipedia 

and/or WikiArt. 
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Christmas & New Year  

Around The Group 

Yo u  a r e  w a r m l y  i n v i t e d  t o  o u r  

s e r v i c e s  t h i s  C h r i s t m a s t i d e .  

Group Eucharist  9:30am at Woodton Church 

Carols by Candlelight 4:00pm at Fritton Church 

Carol Service   6:00pm at Hardwick Church 

Crib Service  4:00pm at Topcroft Church 

A Family Christmas 4:00pm at Hempnall Church  
Celebration  

Crib Service  5:30pm at Bedingham Church 

C h r i s t m a s  E v e  

Sunday 11th December 2022  

Gift Service  9:30am at Hempnall Church 

Morning Service  11:00am at Morningthorpe Church 

Advent Evening   6:00pm Via Zoom 

Saturday 24th December 2022  

Sunday 18th December 2022  

Midnight Eucharist 

11:30pm at Hempnall Church 

Revd Lynn Chapman (Rural Dean, 

Priest in Charge of Brooke Benefice)  
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Christmas & New Year  

Around The Group 

C h r i s t m a s  d ay  

Sunday 25th December 2022  

Carols and the  9:30am at Hardwick Church 
Christmas Story 

Christmas Family  9:30am at Woodton Church 
Service  

Eucharist Service 11:00am at Morningthorpe Church 

Sunday 1st January 2023  

New Year’s Day   10:00am at Topcroft Church 
Service  

Sunday 8th January 2023  

Epiphany Eucharist 11:00am at Morningthorpe Church 

Family Praise  4:00pm at Hempnall Church 

E p i p h a n y  
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Our Church Services... 

Sunday 

4th Dec 2022 

2nd Sunday of 

Advent  

10:00am | Group Eucharist 

Revd Sue Hemsley Halls, Diocesan 

AWA Co-ordinator 

Topcroft Church 

4:00pm | Family Praise Hempnall Church 

6:00pm | Advent Evening Service Via Zoom 

Sunday 

11th Dec 2022 

3rd Sunday of 

Advent  

9:30am | Gift Service 

Kate Daynes (Methodist Local 

Preacher)  

Hempnall Church 

11:00am | Morning Service in the 

Celtic Tradition 

Morningthorpe 

Church 

6:00pm | Advent Evening Service Via Zoom 

Sunday 

18th Dec 2022 

4th Sunday of 

Advent  

9:30am | Group Eucharist 

Revd Cate Turner (Assistant 

Curate, Bramerton Group 

Ministry)  

Woodton Church 

4:00pm | Carols by Candlelight Fritton Church 

6:00pm | Carol Service Hardwick Church 

Saturday 

24th Dec 2022 

Christmas Eve  

4:00pm | Crib Service Topcroft Church 

4:00pm | Christmas Celebration Hempnall Church 

5:30pm | Crib Service Bedingham 

Church 

11:30PM | Midnight Eucharist 

Revd Lynn Chapman (Rural Dean, 

Priest in Charge of Brooke 

Benefice)  

Hempnall Church 
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Sunday 

25th Dec 2022 

Christmas Day  

9:30am | Carols and the 

Christmas Story 

Hardwick Church 

9:30am | Christmas Family 

Service 

Woodton Church 

11:00am | Eucharist or Family 

Service 

Morningthorpe 

Church 

Sunday 

1st Jan 2023 

New Year’s Day 

Service 

10:00am | New Year’s Day Service Topcroft Church 

Sunday 

8th Jan 2023 

Epiphany   

11:00am | Epiphany Eucharist 

Revd Lynn Chapman (Rural Dean, 

Priest in Charge of Brooke 

Morningthorpe 

Church 

4:00pm | Family Praise Hempnall Church 

Sunday 

15th Jan 2023 

2nd Sunday of 

Epiphany 

10:00am | Morning Service in the 

Methodist Tradition 

Via Zoom 

Sunday 

22nd Jan 2023 

3rd Sunday of 

Epiphany  

11:00am | Group Eucharist Woodton Church 

6:00pm | Evening Service Via Zoom 

Sunday 

29th Jan 2023 

Candlemas 

10:00am | Group Eucharist 

Revd Lynn Chapman (Rural Dean, 

Priest in Charge of Brooke 

Benefice)  

Bedingham 

Church 
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Happy Birthday to….     

December 
Children 
Siraya Stokes who will be 5 on the 12th 

Teenage 
Edward Burrough who will be 17 on the 17th 
Jessica Keeler who will be 18 0n the 18th 
Neeve Cooper who will be 14 on the 28th  

January 
Children 
Poppy Hanner who will be 11 on the 3rd 
Henry William Alastair Florance who will be 11 on 
the 4th 
Teenage 
Stephanie Gray who will be 13 on the 19th 
Alexandra Styles who will be 14 on the 24th 
Jonathan Styles who will be 14 on the 24th 

From the Registers…. 

Weddings 
26th November 2022, Adam Greenshields-
Scriven & Kim Alison, wedding at St Margaret’s 
Church, Hempnall 

Funerals 
3rd November 2022, Patrick Stone. Aged 83 
years, funeral at St Margaret’s Church, Hempnall. 

23rd November 2022, June Lloyd. Aged 91 years, 
funeral at St Margaret’s Church, Topcroft. 

28th November 2022, Mary Peck. Aged 93 years, 
funeral at St Margaret’s Church, Topcroft. 

Belated congratulations to Diana Sowerby  
who celebrated her 100th Birthday in September. 
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Need Help?….          

ACCOUNTS & BOOKEEPING 
ALINE TURNER ACA - bookkeeping, accounts, 
tax returns, payroll - 01508 550403 or 07785 
528069 

AGGREGATE SUPPLIERS 
CARRY ALL - Supplies of quality aggregates, to 
Trade & Public, Free delivery, No VAT - 01508 
536182 or 07850 402845 

CARPENTRY SERVICES 
CARPENTER - Mark Whitbread, Free quotations, 
No job too small - 01508 532605 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING 
CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY CLEANING - 
Local, reasonable rates - David - 01379 608529 
or 07768 757308 

CHIMNEY SWEEP 
CHIMNEY SWEEP - Guild of Master Sweeps, 
Clean & Friendly, Smoke /test/Certificates - Dave 
07835 757528 

ELECTRICIANS 
ELECTRICIAN - Bob Turner - Domestic & 
Commercial Electrical Contractor - 07899 794813 

FARM SHOPS 
FARM SHOP, CAFÉ & BUTCHERY, Norwich 
Road, Woodton for the best Raw Milk in Norfolk - 
07900 814252 

FUNERAL SERVICES 

R. B. COPPING FUNERAL SERVICES, 
PORINGLAND - 01508 494434 

ROSEDALE FUNERAL HOME - Beccles & 
Bungay, a family business - 01986 892790 or 
01502 714445 

GARAGE DOOR SUPPLIER 
Garolla Roller Shutter Doors - GARAGE 
DOOR SUPPLIER & INSTALLER - 
Hempnall and surrounding areas – Mobile 
07537 149 128 or 01508 320 038 / 01986 
960 067 

GROUNDWORK & GARDENING 
SERVICES 

S. W. CONTRACTORS Groundwork, Gardens, 
Fences, Patios & Hedge Trimming - 01508 
495528 

KERB APPEAL SOLUTIONS – Pressure washing, driveways & patios, fence & 

decking rejuvenation, roof & gutter cleaning. Based in Hempnall, for a friendly 

professional service call Mark 07360538572 

EXTERIOR MAINTENANCE SERVICE 

FREE-RANGE TURKEY - Whole oven-ready turkeys, crowns, boneless breast 

rolls or butterflies for the centrepiece of your Christmas meal - Please see our 

website for a full price list. Email or call to place an order. COLLECTION FROM 

FARM GATE - Darrow Green Road, Denton, Norfolk IP20 0AY - Tel: 01986 

788252 - Email: ewdarrowgreen@gmail.com - Web: 

www.darrowgreenfarm.co.uk/turkeys 

CHRISTMAS TURKEYS 
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Items for the Village News should be  
Delivered, Posted or Emailed to: 

Group Office, The Rectory,  
The Street, Hempnall, NR15 2AD 

Email: 
hempnallgroup.office@btinternet.com 

before 15th FEBRUARY 

Items for the next issue…. 

HAIR & NAIL SALONS 
EVIE CLARK HAIRDRESSING - Hairdresser & 
Barber, based in Hempnall - 01508 499934 or 
07703 680443 

FEET - Corns, calluses, nail cutting & more, 
treated in you home - Wendy - 01379 676872 

OSTEOPATH 
OSTEOPATH-Osteopathy for all-adults to 
babies, includes cranial. Joints, spine, 
nerves, headaches, accidents - 07818 
747776 | 01953 789629 |  
www.norfolkost.co.uk 

PIANO TUTION 
PIANO LESSONS - Bedingham - All ages 
welcome - Marian - 01508 482746 

PARISH COUNCILS 
HEMPNALL PARISH COUNCIL- Website 
Address www.hempnallpc.org 

PEST CONTROL 
SAFE & SOUND HYGIENE AND PEST 
CONTROL & GARDEN MAINTENANCE - 01379 
788865 or 07809 226109 

Frances Atherton 
Group Administrator  

Group Office, open  
Mon-Thurs 9am-12.30pm  

Telephone: 01508 498157 
Our email:  

hempnallgroup.office@btinternet.com 

Our website: www.hempnallgroup.co.uk 

Contact us…. 

This magazine is published by the Joint Council of the Hempnall Group of Parishes. We reserve the right to edit or 
decline any material submitted for publication. While reasonable efforts are made to ensure that the contents of 

the magazine are accurate, no responsibility can be taken for errors and omissions. The material printed does not 
necessarily represent the views of the Joint Council. In accepting advertisements for publication, no 

recommendation of products or services is implied and we cannot accept responsibility for any unsatisfactory 
transactions. 

PLANT HIRE 
PETER MATTHEWSON PLANT HIRE - Drainage 
& Groundworks - Please call for info. 01508 
482655 or 07850 722094 

PLUMBING SERVICES 
PLUMBER - David Milward - Over 30 years' 
experience all plumbing work - 07763 
359313 or 01508 498005 

CHRIS CLARKE OIL BOILER SERVICES - 
Servicing: 07912 146619, Breakdowns: 07377 
516660 

TRANSPORT 
CHRIS BAKER TRANSPORT - Man & Van - 
01508 531738 or 07821 923489 

WINDOW CLEANING 
WINDOW WONDERLAND - Window 
cleaning services - Contact Sammy Raynes - 
01508 482679 or 07975 579292 
 

mailto:hempnallgroup.office@btinternet.com
mailto:hempnallgroup.office@btinternet.com
http://www.hempnallgroup.co.uk

